
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

            

 

            

 
     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NEWSBULLETIN 22nd September 2017 

istening  xcellence  ttitude  espect  egotiate  njoy   esponsible   upport 

 

Our Value for this month is Attitude & Co-operation. These pupils modelled the value this week: 
 
Laura 1T, Adonis 1K, Ada 1Ti, Mustafa 2T, Mellae 2A, Alawiya 2Th, Lewis 3Fe, Frankie 3S, Danielle 3F,  
Nicodemus 4M, Demi 4R, Adam 4F, Sumahira 5T, Jasmine 5W, Annly 5G, Riley 6H, Emily 6B, Aanya 6T 

 
  

 
Attendance this week 

 
 

1K 94.80%  2A 97.24%         3F 95.86%         4F 98.93%         5G 98.97%       6B 94.67% 
1T 98.33%  2T 97.24%         3Fe 93.67%       4M 95.56%       5T 98.96%      6H 95.33% 
1Ti 97.90%  2Th 94.14%      3S 97.32%         4R 96.55%    5W 98.46%     6T 95.33% 

                                   
                                   Well done to 1T & 5G for best attendance this week. 

 

 

Remember to come to school every day and on 
time.  

95% is the minimum expectation. 
90% and below is not acceptable (unless there is 
an identified medial issue). 90% means missing 

half a day per week = 20 days of missed 
learning! 

 

 

SECONDARY SCHOOL APPLICATIONS DEADLINE IS OCTOBER 31ST 

Dear Mr Jan Bless, 

On Monday 18th September at about 10:30am, I was travelling on the Piccadilly Line when a group of students 
from your school boarded the carriage. I was impressed with their exemplary behaviour. They were polite, well 
spoken and most impressively, kept noise levels to a minimum. Some students even displayed a great sense of 
humour. Every student on that carriage should be proud of the way they represented themselves and their 
school.  

I would also like to commend the teachers/adults accompanying the students for the positive way they 
interacted with the group. This was obviously a key ingredient to the students' behaviour.  

Often times developmental feedback is given to young people, so I'm happy to be able give positive, 
motivational feedback to a deserving group. They are all a credit to your school.  

Please pass on my thoughts and thank the students and teachers for making my commute a pleasant one. I 
hope they had an enjoyable day. 

Kind regards, 

A member of the public  

 

 
 

Are you passionate about reading? Would you like to help  

the pupils at Prince of Wales improve their reading?                 

We are looking for people to join our team of Daily Supported/  

Guided Reading team, who work between 8.55 and 12 each 

day. If you would like more information about this role, please speak to Miss Thambiah or Ms Paddon or 

if you are interested in applying for this post please collect an application form and person 

specification from the school office. 

 



 
 

 

            

   

  
  

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

                    

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PRINCE OF WALES 

PRIMARY SCHOOL 
 

ART EXHIBTIONS 

Please join us to celebrate your 

children’s stunning artwork. 

 

Wednesday 11th October – Years 3&4 

Friday 13th October – Years 5&6  

Tuesday 17th October – Years 1&2  

All exhibitions will be open to parents  

from 8.00am-9.00am and 3.00pm-3.45pm  

in the Community Room  

We look forward to seeing you there! 



CLUB DAY TIME STAFF LEADING 
CLUB 

ROOM/AREA TO BE 
USED 

YEAR GROUP COST? 

Dance (Bokwa) Mon 12:30 – 1:00 
1.00 – 1.30 

Kyle Murray  Square hall 5+6 
Yr 4 

Free 

Tiger team Mon & Thurs 12:30-1:00 Mrs Osborn & Mrs 
Field 

Round hall Reception 
(max. 6) 

Free 

Sporting club Tues,Wed,Thurs,Fri 12.30-1.00 Mr Shah & Jack Field / square hall all Free 

Music Tues 12:30-1:00 Mrs Osborn & Mrs 
Street 

Round hall KS1 Free 

Multi Skills 
(Active Lunch 
Clubs)  

Tues-Fri Between 
12:00 & 1:30 

Ultra Sport Coaches Playground, field, 
round hall or square 
hall 

KS1 & KS2 
(max. 20) 

Free 

Multisport  Tuesday 3.30-4.30 Ultrasport Playground, Field 1,2,3 & 4 
(max 20) 

£24 

Netball Tues 3:10-4:00 Mrs Blake, Mrs Frith  Playground 5 & 6 
(max. 20) 

Free 

Cooking Tues  starting 19th Oct 
 

3:15-5:00 Ms Gopaul & Mrs 
Fromet 

Food-tech room  KS2 Yr4 
(max. 6) 

Free 

Tiger team Wed & Fri 12:30-1:00 Miss Parlour & Miss 
Clements 

Round hall KS1 (max. 6) Free 

Street dance Wed 12.30-1.00 Kyle Murray Square hall 3 & 4 Free 

Cheerleading Wed starting 20th Oct 3:15-4:30 Laura square hall KS2(max.20) £15 

School 
Parliament 

Thursday 12:30 – 1:00 Mrs Stylli Conference room 2 – 6 
(selected pupils) 

Free 

Ultra sport 
Football 

Thursday 3:30-4:30 Ultra Sport 
(Coach Jack) 

Playground/field 1,2,3 & 4 (max 
20) 

£24 

Games club Thurs 3.10-4.00 Mr Shah & Mrs 
Milsom 

classroom 3 & 4 Free 

Ocarina Fri 12:30-1:00 Mrs Osborn Classroom KS1 (max. 6) Free 

Steel Pans Fri 1:00-1:30 Lucky Thomas Square hall 6 Free 

Gardening  Fri 12:30-1:00 
 

Craig & Chris Outdoor areas Year 3 – 6 
(max.12) 

Free 

Football Fri  3:10-4:00 Mr Shah & Mrs 
Milsom 

Field 5 & 6 
(max. 30) 

Free 

Peach Club Every day 12:00-1:00 Miss Mills & Mrs 
Shrinami 

Intervention room (Old 
3F) 

KS1 & Y3 
(max. 20) 

Free 

Chill out Every day 12.30 – 1.00 Miss St Clare & Mine Portacabin 4 KS1 Free 

Chill out Every day 1.00 – 1.30 Mrs Little & Mine  Portacabin 4 KS2 Free 

Breakfast Every day 8:00-8:30 Teaching Assistants Dinner hall R-6(unlimited) £2 per day via 
parent pay 

Homework Club Tuesday Yr 3 
Wednesday Yr4 & Yr6 
Thursday Yr5 

3.10pm – 
4.00pm 

Mrs Knight & Mrs 
Jones 

Community room 
 
Yr 6 ICT Collect from 
square hall 

Year 3 - 6 Free 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Keep a look out for our After School Clubs list, spaces are limited. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Please could you send in clean, round 2 litre plastic bottles so 

that we can complete the construction of our bottle 

greenhouse. Bottles can be any colour but MUST be round. 

We hope some children will be involved in the threading of 

bottles onto canes, which form the walls of the greenhouse. 

We have tried previously to complete the greenhouse but still 

need more bottles. We now hope to complete the 

greenhouse this half term and you will be able to see the 

results as you drop off and pick up your children.  

Thank you for your help. 

   



Dates for your diary  
Thursday 28th September   Meeting for new families with Mr Bless 9:00am 

Thursday 5TH October                                     Show around day for Nursery & Reception 10am and 2pm 

Wednesday 11th October                               Class Photos 

Thursday 12th October                                     Harvest Festival 

Friday 20th October                                         Inset day – school closed 

Friday 10th November                           Year 3 Millfield Theatre 

Tuesday 21st November                              Year TBC Barbican 

Friday 1st December                                        Year 5 Barbican 

Thursday 21st December                               Inset day – school closed 

Friday 22nd December                                     Christmas holiday – school closed 

Wednesday 3rd January                                 Start of Spring term 

Monday 12th - 16th February                            Half term 

Wednesday 28th March                                   Individual photos 

Friday 30thMarch – Monday 16th April            Easter Holidays – school closed 

Monday 16th April 2018                                   Inset day – school closed 

Monday 7th May                                               Bank holiday – school closed 

Friday 25th May 2018                                         Inset day – school closed 

Monday 28th May – Friday 1st June                 Half term – school closed 

Friday 20th July   2018                                        Finish at 1.30pm for the summer holidays 

 

 

 

Wednesday 11th October 

Class photos 

Please wear your full school uniform and do not forget your Green jumper.   

Year 6 will need their Black jumper 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DEBT IN SCHOOL  

If debts are incurred, then the school budget has to pay for them. This means that money which should be spent on the 

children’s education is used to pay for debts incurred by parents. 

No parent would take their child to McDonalds and expect them to be given food without paying: the same applies at school 

Educational visits: We try to limit more costly educational visits and we aim to give parents enough time to budget for these. 

Trips will be at risk of cancellation or not being organised if not enough funds are collected in a year group.  

Please talk to us before a debt builds up or is there is a problem with paying for a trip. 

 

 


